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Jamie Donaldson

From: Dan Adams <pvdan53@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, March 18, 2025 4:06 PM

To: Jamie Donaldson

Subject: Proposed 138 unit apartment project at 1700 Baxter Rd SE

I have been reviewing the proposed project at 1700 Baxter Rd SE, and as I understand there is no comment 

period for this project. I own the property at 1689 Baxter Rd SE, and I am very concerned about the traffic this 

project will create along an already busy street. I had seen a few months ago when reviewing this project on the 

City’s website a report in the file regarding the traffic projected to be a result of the project. I no longer can find 

that file in the records. As I recall, it projected an increase on a daily basis of over 900 trips over the current 

traffic count. This increase will cause much more traffic noise and hazards as the majority of the traffic exceeds 

the posted speed limits of 20 and 25 mph. I already have difficulty just backing out of my driveway due to the 

excessive speeds of the vehicles passing my home. The speeding vehicles even including Cherriot buses. I’m 

afraid someone will rear end my vehicle speeding over the hill near my house as I back out. I think the city needs 

to require the developer to design and pay for some real solu1ons to slow traffic down on Baxter, since they will 

be drama1cally increasing the traffic.  There are several school buses that stop to pick up and drop off students 

of different age groups on Baxter. Speeding vehicles could cause someone to be struck and injured or killed. 

Daniel Adams 

1689 Baxter Rd Se 

Sent from my iPad 


